Carol Boyce opened the meeting at the Goleta Library at 7:40 p.m. There were 98 people present of whom 67 were members who checked off their names on the attendance sheet. Carol welcomed everyone and reminded all that it was the last general meeting at the library. Beginning in 1991 the Guild will meet at General Research with the exception of the January Guild Board meeting hosted by Rebecca Mealy. Dues will be collected in January in the amount of \$15.00.

Marge Hall of the Community Services committe introduced Jan Dypdol of the Battered Women's Shelter and presented her with 30 quilts from the Guild and four stuffed bears and bunnies courtesy of Harriet Berk's friend. The quilts were displayed around the room and were to be taken by Marge later in the week to the shelter.

Susan Cochran announced a discounted price on Quilting Today and Traditional Quiltworks (12.25 each) for members who sign up and include check with offer at this meeting.

Colby Kline thanked all who brought refreshments. She announced an extended deadline of Jan. 15th for the Museum Quilt show and a fee of \$15.00 each slide to William Dewey who took the pictures.

Jan Inouye encouraged all the members to view the Wrapped in Glory exhibit at the L.A. County Museum and also gave a rundown of upcoming programs through 1991.

The December Block of the Month entitled "Presents" was won by Maggie Godwin and Liz Steele who equally shared the 49 squares.

Jody Gorrindo raffled off the two angel quilts which were won by Colby Kline (selecting first) and Michelle Lyon. A consolation prize was won by Mary Eastman and Susan Cochran.

The following members contributed blocks in 9 Of 11 months: Harriet Berk, Marty Frolli, Maggie Godwin, Doris Floyd, Sandy Globus, Jan Inouye, Cathy Rampton, Colby Kline and Phyllis Peterson. The Grand prize of Block of the Month was won by Jan Inouye.

Carol Boyce presented the old and new board and gave gifts to the outgoing members. Marty thanked Carol for the group and thanked Carol for her offer to be president in 1991.

Show and Tell included the following members who featured their Christmas quilts: Maggie Godwin (silk scarves), Sherrie Collins, Lillian Hersch, Mary Rice, Susan Shaw, Barbara Maxwell, Michelle Lyon, Sue Collins, Ingrid Engmyr, Claire Hemke, Marge Hall and Zetta Hanna.

The Christmas fabric exchange followed and was enjoyed by most except those losing the most enticing fabric frequently. The game ended when the fabric changed hands 3 times. The meeting ended with refreshments and good wishes for the holiday and coming year.